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 As recommended by NDRRMC, the Executive Secretary, by authority of the 

President, has ordered the suspension of work in government offices in Metro Manila 

on Monday, 13 January 2020. 

 

In this regard, work in the Insurance Commission Head Office is suspended on 

Monday, 13 January 2020. 

  

Please be guided accordingly. Thank you.  
  

  

                    

  

REVELYN R. MOJICA  

IC Division Manager  

Administrative Division  
  

  

  

  

  

  


